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Professional Window Cleaner
All Types of windows cleaned
including Fly Screens, Window & 
Door Frames Tracks and Runners
We can offer our customers Solar
Panel Cleaning (single story only)

Very Reliable  Free quotes

Ring Mike on:

0406 467 026  or 02 4446 6684

Dan Mangan

Ph: 4446 6544

18/55 Emmett Street
Callala Bay 2540

Your Local Butcher
The Meat Specialist
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Enrolment for children 2 to 5 yrs
Open 8am – 4.30pm
University & TAFE trained teachers

Fee rebates available to eligible 
families

Awarded ‘Exceeding National Quality Standards’ by 

4446 6089
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CBCA Report
Callala Bay Community Association President’s 

Report.

 

 

Thanks to everyone who made the effort to 

come to our Nov Meeting; and our thanks to 

Councillor Patricia White for her attendance and 

SCC update.

 

We are still looking for volunteers to help out 

with the events committee! Our next potential 

event is Australia Day, so please get in contact if 

you would like to help.

 

Thanks to Sue and James for staffing the CBCA 

stall at the November Callala Markets. This is 

part of an awareness initiative for the CBCA the 

Committee introduced to allow more people to 

be aware of the Association and what it does.

 

There is a combined lunch being organised by 

the Callala Beach Progress Association, Callala 

Community Gardens and  the Callala Bay 

Community Association to say “thank you” to the 

Bay and Beach Rural  Fire Brigades for their hard 

work in keeping us safe nearly a year ago. It will be 

held on Sunday 13 Dec 2020 and we are looking 

for a few people to help out. Please contact us at 

admin@callalabaycommunityassociation.com.

 

I am sure that everyone has noticed the road 

works on Emmett Street and it was the subject 

of some comment at the November Meeting. 

Unfortunately the Shoalhaven City Council 

(SCC) didn't give us any notice with only 

residents being informed on Emmet St via post/

letter box drop. This is Council Policy and is 

unlikely to change, although we have written a 

letter in to request more notice in future.

 

We have initiated a petition to secure funding 

for the walkway between the Callala Beach and 

Callala Bay. If you see it, please sign it as we need 

a minimum of 500 signatures to get it taken 

seriously by SCC. The petitions can be found at 

a few shops and it also will be at the next meeting 

for those who can make it. Don’t forget the next 

Meeting is at the Callala Community Centre on 

Wed 9 Dec 2020, commencing at 7:00PM.

Community Giving Event
Over the weekend of 5/6 Dec, from 1:00 to 

4:00pm the Callala Community Centre will be 

holding a Community Gift Giving Event.

This year has been difficult for many, with the 

bushfires, drought and now Covid  making it a 

struggle for a number of families. Christmas is a 

time for giving, for rejoicing, a time for family 

celebrations and to help those less fortunate. 

We invite you to come along and place a gift 

under our community tree. Santa will be there 

to welcome all our little elves, pixies, fairies and 

pirates, or whatever fancy dress they choose and 

bring your cameras for a family photo. Let's 

make this a Christmas to remember for all the 

right reasons  and please consider donating gifts 

for older age groups (teenagers and parents). 

Your donation may be the only gift someone 

receives this Christmas, so please give only new, 

unwrapped items. 

All donations will go to the Salvation Army. 

Call Santa’s  helper on 0414858710 for more 

info.
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Ph: 4446 4811

The Callala Bay NEWS proudly supports your local community by 
helping to fund projects that benefit all residents. 

Consider supporting us by subscribing for a small yearly fee. 

Contact: editor@callalabaycommunityassocation.com.au
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Callala Trade Directory 2021
Advertisers – the Callala Trade Directory is be-

ing updated for 2021. If you would like your 

trade added, please contact the CBCA at ad-

min@callalabaycommunityassociation.com.

Message from Shelley Hancock
Bushfire Community Recovery and Resilience

 

Member for South Coast Shelley Hancock and 

Member for Kiama Gareth Ward today an-

nounced that Shoalhaven City Council will re-

ceive a payment of $250,000 to support a range 

of local recovery and resilience projects, estab-

lishing a Bushfire Service and Information Hub, 

an enhanced recovery hotline and outreach and 

community grants for local organisations.

 

Communities in the Shoalhaven will benefit 

from funding dedicated to delivering projects 

and community grants programs via the Com-

monwealth and NSW Government’s Bushfire 

Community Recovery and Resilience Fund 

(BCRRF), which provides more than $25 mil-

lion to promote community wellbeing, and 

disaster resilience in impacted areas.

 

The outcomes of this work will ensure the com-

munity has improved capacity and capability to 

respond to future disasters.

“We are still feeling the effects from last bushfire 

seasons and we will for quite some time but our 

communities are recovering and we are here to 

support the recovery and that is what this fund-

ing will do,” Mrs Hancock said.

 

“Our towns and villages have become even 

closer following last bushfire season, with most 

working on plans to support the community 

in future natural disasters and this funding is 

aimed to help support and implement these 

plans,” Mr Ward said.

 

Deputy Premier John Barilaro said these grants 

focus on locally-led recovery and are an example 

of the continued financial assistance provided by 

the NSW Government.

 

“We are committed to supporting communities 

on the long road to recovery after last season’s 

unprecedented bushfires. We know that when 

it comes to these types of projects locals know 

best, so we are empowering local communities 

to make best use of this funding.

 

“The $250,000 will enable the the local council 

to work with their community members on so-

cial recovery activities and locally-led initiatives 

to help communities recover.”

 

The NSW Government remains committed to 

supporting everyone who has been impacted by 

bushfires.

 

If anyone has any questions about eligibility or 

requires support they are encouraged to contact 

the bushfire customer care line on 13 77 88, or 

visit the Service NSW website at www.service.

nsw.gov.au.

 

Stream 2 of the $25 million Bushfire Com-

munity Recovery and Resilience Fund has been 

extended to ensure that everyone has enough 

time to apply. Applications for Stream 2 of the 

program will now be accepted until 12pm on 11 

December 2020. Applications can be submitted 

at www.emergency.nsw.gov.au 

 

For more information contact the Office of 

Shelley Hancock MP 4421 0222

Or Office of Gareth Ward MP 4232 1082
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LEVEL 2 SERVICE PROVIDER
Electrical requirements to:

Domestic - Commercial - Rural - Industrial Installations - Telephone Installations
INSTALLATION, MAINTENANCE & REPAIR
Phone: 0419 405 797 Email: chilkoelec@outlook.com

www.chilkoelectrical.com.au

4447 3838 
Ages 2 to 5 years 

Sunshine Street  

EXTENDED HOURS   8AM TO 6PMEXTENDED HOURS   8AM TO 6PM  

www.cbpreschool.com.auwww.cbpreschool.com.au  

University & Diploma Trained Staff 
Personalised School Readiness & Preschool 
Program  
Smart Phone App for Parent Communication 
Child Care Subsidy Available with Fees 
starting from $14.40 per day 
Open 48 weeks of the year – Visits Welcome 

02 4423 1782 
3/59 Junction Street Nowra NSW 2541
1/6-8 Orient Street Batemans Bay NSW 2536

FIONA PHILLIPS MP
FEDERAL MEMBER  FOR GILMORE

WISHING YOU A 

Merry Christmas
AND

A HAPPY NEW YEAR
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Fiona.Phillips.MP@aph.gov.au
Fiona Phillips MP

FIONAPHILLIPS.COM.AU
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Fiona Phillips MP
One year on

One year on from the start of the Currowan 

bushfire, it is so important for us to look back, 

not only at the hard times and the sad times, 

but also at the positive things that we have seen 

and the strength our community has shown 

throughout a year like we have never seen. 

In the immediate aftermath of the bushfires, I 

spent every day in our community talking with 

people about what they had been through. I 

heard the harrowing stories of local people, local 

farmers, local business owners – raw and emo-

tional, just looking for someone to listen. Some-

one to help.  

I also saw community stepping into the space 

where government should have been – local 

community spaces across the South Coast turn-

ing into donations hubs filled to the brim with 

goods of all shapes and sizes people had bought 

or taken off their own shelves. Every day locals 

doing what they could for others.  

I spent almost every day of the bushfires at fire 

control and staging areas, witnessing firsthand 

the awe-inspiring work of our first respond-

ers, government agencies, local councils, util-

ity companies, media outlets – so many people 

working tirelessly every single day to help and 

protect our community. It was humbling, and it 

made me so proud. 

That is what I have continued to feel every day 

since – proud. 

Local businesses in Callala Bay and Callala 

Beach have no doubt had it tough throughout 

the year with so many local challenges. Busi-

nesses owners and their workers have struggled 

to get through and they have felt the many 

blows that have come right at the heart of what 

they do. 

As a local resident, I have watched how our 

businesses and workers have handled themselves 

with strength and resilience. They have kept 

going, kept working, so that we could get the 

goods and services we needed, when we needed 

them. 

I want to say a special thank you to all of our 

businesses and organisations – big and small – 

for everything you have done this year. It has 

not gone unnoticed and we are so grateful to 

you.

We still have a long way to go, but our commu-

nity is stronger than ever. The truth is, we have 

each and every member of our community to 

thank for getting us through this year, with all 

the challenges it has brought.  

I have never been prouder to call the South 

Coast home.
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 Clr John Wells 
 M: 0412 676 159 

john.wells@shoalhaven.nsw.gov.au

Clr Annette Alldrick 
M: 0428 657 026

annette.alldrick@shoalhaven.nsw.gov.au  

Clr Andrew Guile
M: 0412 287 706

andrew.guile@shoalhaven.nsw.gov.au 

 Clr Mark Kitchener 
 - Deputy Mayor
 M: 0478 882 649

mark.kitchener@shoalhaven.nsw.gov.au 

 Clr Patricia White  
 - Assistant Deputy Mayor 
 M: 0447 416 329 

patricia.white@shoalhaven.nsw.gov.au 

OUR COUNCILLORS
Shoalhaven City Councillors welcome comments and information from the general public.  
They can be contacted on the numbers and email addresses below.   
For general enquiries phone 4429 3111

WARD ONE WARD TWO WARD THREEWARD ONE WARD TWO WARD THREE

 Clr Nina Cheyne 
 M: 0428 629 147  

nina.cheyne@shoalhaven.nsw.gov.au

 Clr Joanna Gash
 M: 0427 160 170  

jo.gash@shoalhaven.nsw.gov.au

 Clr John Levett
 M: 0418 469 094 

john.levett@shoalhaven.nsw.gov.au 

 Clr Mitchell Pakes
 M: 0432 557 516

mitchell.pakes@shoalhaven.nsw.gov.au

 Clr Greg Watson 
 M: 0412 210 979  

watsong@shoalhaven.nsw.gov.au 

 Clr Kaye Gartner
 M: 0428 861 092

kaye.gartner@shoalhaven.nsw.gov.au 

 Clr Bob Proudfoot 
 M: 0428 970 086  

bob.proudfoot@shoalhaven.nsw.gov.au  

   
 MAYOR   
 Clr Amanda Findley   
 M: 0434 151 730  

amanda.findley@shoalhaven.nsw.gov.au

JOHNSTON
TOBIN
Solicitors

74 Berry Street, Nowra NSW 2541

4421 5344

Criminal Law  Family Law  Wills & Estates  Property Matters
Conveyancing  Commercial Law  Litigation  All Court Matters

For all your Legal and Conveyancing needs

Y O U R  A D  H E R E
Advertise Your Business With The CBnews Today!

Very Affordable Rates For All Businesses! 
Contact the Editor for more info

editor@callalabaycommunityassociation.com
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Community Church
December already, and Christmas almost upon 

us. A year of massive change and interruption; 

fires, floods and the covid-19 pandemic, all 

contributing to changing the way we live and 

act. Traditionally Christmas is a time of parties, 

family gatherings and holiday festivities; and 

for those who follow Jesus this is a time that we 

celebrate his birth. Over seven hundred years 

before Jesus’ birth, the Prophet Isaiah proclaimed 

this message; ““Stop dwelling on the past. Don’t 

even remember these former things. I am doing 

something brand new, something unheard of. 

Even now it sprouts and grows and matures. 

Don’t you perceive it? I will make a way in the 

wilderness and open up flowing streams in the 

desert”.

Jesus reading from that same prophecy says this 

of himself; ”God’s Spirit is on me;

    he’s chosen me to preach the Message of good 

news to the poor, sent me to announce pardon 

to prisoners and recovery of sight to the blind, to 

set the burdened and battered free, to announce, 

“This is God’s year to act!”

Understanding the message of Christmas is 

simple – God understood we were in need of a “a 

new thing” and that left to our own devices, were 

unable to create “flowing streams in the desert”, 

what was needed was someone who would show 

us how to live, and how to love. So, God became 

one of us, entered our world as the baby Jesus, 

born of a woman.

During Jesus mission on earth, his follower Luke 

records these words (from the message):

“To you who are ready for the truth, I say this: 

Love your enemies. Let them bring out the best 

in you, not the worst. When someone gives you 

a hard time, respond with the energies of prayer 

for that person” … “Live generously”. “Here is a 

simple rule of thumb for behaviour: Ask yourself 

what you want people to do for you; then grab 

the initiative and do it for them! If you only love 

the lovable, do you expect a pat on the back? 

Run-of-the-mill sinners do that. If you only help 

those who help you, do you expect a medal? 

Garden-variety sinners do that. If you only give 

for what you hope to get out of it, do you think 

that’s charity? The stingiest of pawnbrokers does 

that. “I tell you, love your enemies. Help and 

give without expecting a return. You’ll never—I 

promise—regret it. Live out this God-created 

identity the way our Father lives toward us, 

generously and graciously, even when we’re at our 

worst. Our Father is kind; you be kind”.

I

f we all lived this way, I wonder, what sort of 

community we would create? Perhaps in some 

ways the Christian church has taken its eyes of 

Jesus! My desire is that the church will become 

that source of living water that brings hope and 

life to those enduring a desert experience.

Wishing all our readers a blessed Christmas

Kevin Kettlewell – Pastor Callala Community 
Church – Ph. 0437338739
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The Point Gallery Craft  
76B Greenwell Point Road Greenwell Point NSW 2540 

Extensive Art and Craft Made in the Shoalhaven  
Exhibition space available on a calendar month basis 
Tourism Ambassador for the Shoalhaven 
Normal opening hours 10am-4pm Friday – Monday ur 
COVID  Hours 11-3 Friday, Saturday & Sunday 
For further information  

Contact: 0400998610 or 0418249148

Y O U R  A D  H E R E
Advertise Your Business With The CBnews Today!

Very Affordable Rates For All Businesses! 
Contact the Editor for more info

editor@callalabaycommunityassociation.com
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Bushcare
This month I want to feature one of our Bush 

Care sites, the area bounded by Callala Creek, 

the carpark at Bicentennial Park, and the 

footpath on Lackersteen St, ending at the small 

drain opposite Bay St. The two photos below 

show the area as you may have seen it from the 

footpath.

Our group first started working on this site in 

early 2015. We slashed the Buffalo and Kikuyu 

lawn grasses and then selectively sprayed 

herbicide when the grasses began to re shoot. 

Some of ‘the usual suspects’ in terms of weeds 

we encounter were also present; Senna or Easter 

Cassia, Asparagus fern, Thistle, Nightshade and 

Bidens Pilosa, or as it is commonly known, 

Cobbler’s pegs. They were removed by hand or 

by use of small hand tools.

After that initial work, a large volume of 

eucalyptus mulch, over 10 tonnes [!] was 

provided by the Council, and we set to work 

spreading this over the freshly cleared areas.

Then we sourced seedlings of small plants 

endemic to the area such as Lomandra 

longifolia, Crinum lilies and Ficinia nodosa/

Knobby club rush. Below is a photo of a 

couple of Crinum lilies, one of them in flower. 

The various ground covers and creepers in 

the background are what Bush Carers refer to 

as ‘volunteers’, that is, plants endemic to the 

area that germinate after we have cleared away 

weeds. I find watching ‘volunteers’ get a wriggle 

on at a Bush Care site extremely satisfying.

In the photo below, a ‘volunteer’ climber, 

Stephania japonica/snake vine, is strangling 

a young Crinum lily, well sorry Crinum lily, 

them’s the breaks! Our aim in Bush Care is to 

try and foster a natural environment rather than 

a domestic garden layout, so a bit of strangling 

is OK! 

Continues on Page 15
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For more information Call 1800 020 080 National Coronavirus Helpline
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Bushcare

Passer-by saw this creeper and asked me with 

concern if it was a weed. I think she worried 

that it was Madeira vine, a very vigorous 

invasive weed of South American origin. The 

leaves are similar, but a big difference is that 

with snake vine, the stem attaches to the leaf in 

the middle of the leaf, not at the edge.

Follow up sessions were done over the next 

couple of years, but one weed which rather 

snuck up on us is a pasture grass originally 

imported from South Africa as cattle fodder, 

Ehrharta erecta, or panic veldgrass.  The 

introduction of this grass wasn’t particularly 

useful to the agricultural sector because cattle 

here don’t really favour this grass like their 

South African cousins do, and this grass rapidly 

becomes a weed as it produces viable seed all 

year round. We inadvertently created a nice 

environment for this weed not noticing its 

gradual encroachment once the eucalyptus 

mulch began to break down and the bare earth 

was exposed.

This photo shows a mature Ehrharta plant. As 

you can see, the seed heads stretch out well 

beyond the leaves, spreading trouble as they go!

Over the past few months we have devoted 

most of our weekly sessions [Tuesday mornings 

from 8am – 10am] to tackling this weed. It’s 

painstaking work, and requires a certain level 

of fitness in terms of kneeling and bending. 

But mostly it requires a lot of patience. I don’t 

really know why its common name is ‘panic 

grass’, but it certainly causes me to sigh with 

exasperation at times! Fortunately, there are 

enough indigenous plants now established that 

with time, patience, plus another large load of 

eucalyptus mulch, I’m confident we will bring 

‘the panic’ under manageable control.

If you would like to become involved with 

our Callala Bush Care group, please email our 

Council Co Ordinator Peter Swanson, Peter.

Swanson@shoalhaven.nsw.gov.au, and he will 

put you in contact with our group leader, Bryan 

Lenne.
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Callala Community Church

Looking for something different?

Perhaps somewhere you can ask 
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Eye Health from Peter Rose 
Pterygia. A growing problem

A part from other dangers to your vision, exposure 

to the suns harmful rays can cause pterygia to 

form on the eyes. A pterygium (pronounced 

te-ri-gi-um)  (plural: pterygia)  is not a form of 

cancer but a fleshy growth on the eye. It can be 

ugly, uncomfortable and affect vision. As with 

any changes that occurs to your eyes or vision, 

detection of a pterygium requires an immediate 

eye examination.

A pterygium is a triangular-shaped lump of 

tissue that grows from the thin membrane that 

covers the white of the eye, the conjunctiva. 

The pterygium can grow over the cornea. The 

condition often occurs in both eyes, usually on 

the nasal sides of the conjunctiva and cornea. 

It is brought on by exposure to the sun but its 

exact causes are not known. The condition is 

strongly associated with ultra-violet radiation 

and hot, dry environments. Pterygium is most 

common among farmers and surfers and those 

who spend a lot of time outside, especially in 

northern Australia.

Light can be blocked from the eye if the pterygium 

grows onto the central part of the cornea and 

vision can be distorted. When the pterygium is 

not growing on to the cornea, protection from 

ultraviolet light can stabilize growth and further 

treatment may not be needed.

When the pterygium is actively growing on the 

cornea, surgical removal is the most effective 

treatment. Your optometrist can assess the 

pterygium and refer you to an eye surgeon if it 

needs to be removed. It is relatively minor surgery 

that is usually performed under local anesthetic.

To prevent pterygia, follow the basic sun 

protection guidelines: avoid the sun between 

10am and 4pm, and wear a broad-brimmed hat 

and wrap around sunglasses when in the sun.

If you have any further questions about floaters 

please don't hesitate to contact your EyeQ 

Optometrist Robert or Peter Rose at EyeQ Nowra 

on 44214511

Maybe you would prefer to have your eyes 

examined all consultations are Bulk Billed and 

we now offer convenient online bookings at 

www.eyeq.com.au

Callala Community Centre
The Callala Community Centre is open for 

business!

We are pleased to welcome back our regular hir-

ers. There are some rules for hall users to follow

• If you feel unwell or have cold and flu-like 

symptoms you must stay home and may not 

enter this facility.

• Please bring soap and cleaning equipment 

with you, including detergent, cloth and bucket

(consider if you will need a cup to gather water 

from small basins).

Clean all surfaces before and after your event 

with detergent.

• Pay particular attention to high-usage surfaces 

in the amenities, doorways and kitchens table 

and chairs

• Practice physical distancing and keep a mini-

mum of 1.5m away from others as much as pos-

sible and observe the 4 square mtrs requirement

• Wash and/or sanitise your hands thoroughly 

for at least 20 seconds with soap and water, or 

use alcohol-based hand rub.

(The Hall Committee have provided hand sani-

tizer and cleaning solutions)

• Cover your nose and mouth when you cough 

or sneeze with a tissue or flexed elbow.
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Want to help support this 
publication?

Become a member of the Callala 
Bay Community Association to 

do just that.

Email: admin@
callalabaycommunityassociation.

com
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Garden Club
Culburra Beach & District Garden Club Inc. 

roundup. 

Hello everyone November 21st was our last 

meeting until we resume on February 20th. 

It has been a difficult year for everyone, but 

we managed to restart our meetings again in 

September. This pandemic changed our lives 

and has taught us to be patient, resilient and 

flexible. We hope that next year we will be 

COVID-19 free and everyone will be able to 

meet without any restrictions.

Our garden club is affiliated with Garden Clubs 

of Australia Inc and this year they celebrated 

70 years. The founding president was Margaret 

Davis, a woman with vision.  Margaret was born 

in in 1908, her birth registered at Katoomba, 

New South Wales. She married Arthur Davis in 

1929 at Vaucluse. She was the second woman 

to hold a pilot’s licence in Australia, Nancy Bird 

Walton being the first. 

She founded the NSW Garden Club in 1950 

which later became The Garden Clubs of 

Australia in 1952 with the ‘Friendship through 

Gardens’. She also began the concept of the 

Remembrance Driveway, a living war memorial 

consisting of tree planting in designated areas 

along the highway connecting Sydney and 

Canberra, to honour Australian Serviceman and 

women.

Margaret Davis died in 2000 but her legacy 

lives on as there are now 740 affiliated garden 

clubs around Australia. Her husband Arthur 

M Davis created a camellia in honour of his 

wife Camellia japonica ‘Margaret Davis’. This 

camellia produces a display of dense foliage 

and creamy white flowers with bright rose petal 

margins. It makes a striking hedge and can also 

be grown in a pot.

On behalf of our garden club, I would 
like to thank the Callala Bay Community 
Association especially editor Jake Khourey 

for their continued support. 

We wish everyone a happy Christmas and 
Peace and joy in the coming year. Take care 
everyone and stay safe. Go and enjoy your 

garden!    

Doris Carpenter (secretary) 44465631

** meetings are not held during Dec and Jan.
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Route

120  Currarong, Callala Bay, Callala Beach, Myola to Nowra and Bomaderry
School Days Monday to Friday School Holidays

Departs AM AM AM PM AM AM PM

Currarong
Crookhaven Pde 7.15  T 8.25  T 8.00
Yalwal St 7.16  T 8.26  T 8.01
Tennis Court 7.17  T 8.27  T 8.02
Progress Hall 7.18  T 8.28  T 8.03
Cambe & Nowra Rds 7.20  T 8.30  T 8.05

Callala Bay
Sydney Ave 7.35  T 8.47 10.10 1.45 8.20 10.10 1.45
Boorawine Terrace 7.30  T 8.40 10.13 1.48 8.23 10.13 1.48
Emmett Street Shops 7.30  T 8.46 10.16 1.53 8.26 10.16 1.53
Callala Public School 7.35  T 8.45 10.17 1.54 8.27 10.17 1.54

Callala Beach / Myola
Queen Mary Street 7.15  T 8.15 10.20 1.58 8.31 10.20 1.58
Catherine St Myola 7.20  T 8.20 N/A N/A 8.36 N/A N/A
Sir Henry Crescent 7.22  T 8.23 10.23 2.02 8.40 10.23 2.02
Callala Beach Shops 7.25  T 8.25 10.25 2.04 8.42 10.25 2.04
Watts and Lennox St 7.27  T 8.28 10.28 2.07 8.45 10.28 2.07

Mayfield 7.40  T

Stewart Place Nowra 8.20 9.20 11.00  # 2.55 9.20 11.00  # 2.55
Bomaderry Rail 8.15 9.30 11.10  # 2.40 9.30 11.10  # 2.40
Nowra Tafe 8.20 9.32
Stocklands Nowra 9.40 # 2.50 9.40 # 2.50

Train Departs Weekdays 8.17 & 9.20 10.00* 11.23 & 12.00pm* 16.12 9.20 & 10.00* 11.23& 12.00pm* 16.12
Train Departs Saturdays 10.31 12.29 16.33

*  Bus Service 737 Bomaderry Station to Kiama Station # Drops only as Required. SERVICES DO NOT OPERATE SUNDAYS AND PUBLIC HOLIDAYS
T  Transfer at Shoalhaven High School for Nowra and Bomaderry T  Transfer at Callala School for Nowra and Bomaderry

Route

120 Nowra and Bomaderry to Callala Beach, Myola, Callala Bay and Currarong
Monday to Friday School Days School Holidays

AM PM PM AM AM PM PM
AM

Train Arrives Weekdays 8.40* & 9.15 11.40* am & 12.27 1.40* & 2.17 8.40* & 9.15 11.40* am & 12.27 1.40* & 2.17
Train Arrives Saturdays 8.19 12.21 2.19

Departs

Stewart Place Nowra 9.20 12.20 2.55 9.20 12.20 2.55
Bomaderry Rail 9.30 12.32 2.40 9.30 12.32 2.40
Nowra Tafe 9.32 12.34 3.30 S473 9.32
Stocklands Nowra 9.40 12.40 2.50 9.40 12.40 2.50
Mayfield 3.55

Callala Bay S473
Callala School 10.17 3.35 4.11 10.17
Sydney Ave 10.10 3.43 4.05 10.10
Boorawine Terrace 10.13 3.40 4.08 10.13
Emmett Street Shops 10.16 3.35 4.10 10.16

Callala Beach S473
Queen Mary Street 10.20 3.46  T 4.22 10.20
Catherine Street Myola N/A 3.51  T 4.27 N/A
Sir Henry Crescent 10.23 3.55  T 4.30 10.23
Callala Beach Shops 10.25 3.45  T 4.21 10.25
Watts, Lennox Road Loop 10.28 3.42  T 4.18 10.28

Currarong
Cambe & Nowra Rds 3.50  T 4.20  T
Progress Hall 3.53  T 4.23  T
Tennis Court 3.55  T 4.24  T
Yalwal St 3.57  T 4.25  T
Crookhaven Pde 4.00  T 4.26  T

*  Bus Service 737 Kiama Station to Bomaderry Station. # Drops as Required. SERVICES DO NOT OPERATE SUNDAYS AND PUBLIC HOLIDAYS.
T  Transfer at Callala Bay for Callala Beach,Myola and Currarong. T  Transfer at Callala Bay for Currarong. S473 Bus for Callala Bay, Callala Beach, Myola and Currarong.

Monday to Friday

Drop as Required

Drop as Required
Not Available

Not Available

Not Available

Not Available

Not Available

Not Available

Drop as Required

Y O U R  A D  H E R E
Advertise Your Business With The CBnews Today!

Very Affordable Rates For All Businesses! 
Contact the Editor for more info

editor@callalabaycommunityassociation.com
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Callala Community Garden
Our first Produce Sale to coincide with Callala 

Market Day was a resounding success. We 

raised over $500 towards lease fees, insurance, 

Association Membership fees, ongoing 

maintenance, seeds, fertilizer etc.

Working Bees continue with relocation of 

compost bins, new garden bed construction, 

planting, mulching, feeding, watering and 

harvesting.

A huge thank you from our continuing 

President Robyn Hannan to all those involved 

in keeping it together this last year and for 

signing up for more! 

We would love more members from our 

community to grow with us, to share ideas, 

knowledge,  hints, tips, triumphs and disasters.

We are a small group of friendly amateurs who 

would like to be able to open the gates more 

often. Please think about getting involved and 

helping us grow. You don't need to be a Peter 

Cundall!

 

Contact us through our Facebook page or via 

our Secretary using victoria.maudson@hotmail.

com.

Feel free to visit us during Working Bee 

mornings.....Tuesdays, Thursdays and 1st 

and 3rd Sundays. Bring the family. Buy some 

produce. You will be very welcome.
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Y O U R  A D  H E R E
Advertise Your Business With 

The CBnews Today!

Contact the Editor for more info

editor@callalabaycommunityassociation.com
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Culburra Beach & District 
Men’s Shed
The 2019/20 summer bushfires were an experi-

ence we will all never forget. The NSW South 

Coast, including areas nearby to us, was dev-

astated. The impact on local properties, agri-

culture and grazing, small and large businesses, 

hospitality and tourism, and our environment 

was indeed profound. Many are yet to recover.

Our local flora and fauna suffered massive

damage. Estimates vary but all agree that literal-

ly millions of native mammals, birds and reptiles

were killed by the fires. Those that survived were

faced with greatly reduced habitat and a loss of

food resources. The bush will regenerate in time

but many animals will suffer in the vacuum left

behind by the fires. This is particularly true

regarding the loss of older, hollow bearing trees

which are usually more than 100 years old 

before fungus, borers or trauma create natural 

hollows for birds, possums, reptiles and bees.

The fires exacerbated the ongoing loss of natural

habitat from urbanisation, forestry and agricul-

tural land clearing. We are fortunate to live in 

an area where wildlife like possums and native 

birds in our backyards is commonplace. Now, 

more than ever, our local wildlife need help.

Something as simple as putting out water for 

local birds, lizards and bees will help. So will 

planting endemic native plants in the garden to 

provide flowers, nectar and safe roosting places 

for birds.

If you have trees in your backyard, you could 

also consider putting up a nest box for local 

birds and/or possums. Our Men’s Shed makes 

a range of nest boxes, suitable for birds ranging 

from rosellas and galahs, to kookaburras and 

owls, to musk lorikeets and pardalotes. We also 

make nest boxes for brush-tail and ringtail pos-

sums, sugar and feather-tail gliders and antechi-

nus. In many cases, the same box may be used 

by either a possum or a bird, dependent on

location and orientation e.g. ringtail possums 

will

use the same box as crimson rosellas.

Installation height should be about 4 to 5 me-

tres for most birds and 3 metres or above for 

possum species. Safety first rules; never climb 

higher than you feel safe and always seek as-

sistance when installing nest boxes. Nest boxes 

should be located to avoid exposure to the west-

ern sun as summer heat can be a killer for young 

chicks.

Prices start from just $30. 

Call Ray on 0499 452095 for more informa-

tion, or visit the Shed on Monday or Wednes-

day mornings. We’ll also be at the Callala Mar-

kets on Saturday 12 December.

Please think about installing a bird or possum 

box in your backyard this summer. As well as

providing habitat for our local wildlife, the an-

tics of the nesting birds (or possums in the early

evening) can be both entertaining and educa-

tional
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GOLF COURSE 
Open Everyday (02) 4446 5313 opt 2 

Information & bookings 
callalagolf@outlook.com 
Extensive TAB facilities 

EVERY 
THURSDAY 
& SUNDAY 

+ BONUS DRAW LAST SATURDAY EACH MONTH 

FRIDAY 
Fitness Exercise 
Class from 10:30am 

TUESDAY 
$17 T-BONE Night. 

HAPPY HOUR from 4 – 6pm. 

THURSDAY 
Bowlers Extensive Raffle from 6pm 

with great prizes. 
Members Badge Draw! 

FRIDAY 
Meat Mart Best value Friday night in 
town - Meat Tray prizes valued @ 
over $1,000 – Tickets on sale 6pm 

Draw commences approx 7pm 

SATURDAY 
Fisho’s Raffle from 12 noon to 1:30pm 

SUNDAY 
Meat & Seafood Raffle - Tickets 4pm - Drawn 5pm 

Members Badge Draw! 
Fisho’s Weigh In – 2pm 4th Sunday each month. 

MONDAY - Close @ 7pm 

TUESDAY 
Free Trivia – 6:30pm Start. 

WEDNESDAY 
NPL Poker – $12 Entry - 

Includes 2 Lifelines - 7pm start. 
All games are sit & go – 10 per sit & go. 

THURSDAY 
Bingo – Eyes down at 11am 

SUNDAY 
Members Happy Hour 

3pm to 4pm 

BOWLS 

Monday- Indoor 12 noon 
 

Tuesday – Women’s Bowls from 9:30am 
 

Wednesday – Men’s/Mixed Social Bowls. 
Names in by 12:30pm for 1pm start. 

 
Every day – Barefoot Bowls 

$10 per person – Everything supplied. 
Kids 12 & under play for free. 

Phone: 02 4446 5313        www.clubcallala.com.au 
43 Callala Beach Road, Callala Beach     

RAFFLES 

WEDNESDAY 
$15 Chicken Schnitty Night. 



 Callala Bay News – Page 25

Boomerang Bags

2020 has been a year that most would rather 

forget, for the Callala/ Myola locals the fires 

were daunting, only to be followed with the 

dreaded COVID-19. 

However, in the face of adversity our “Boomer-

ang Bag Family” continued to produce bags, 

finding ways to work within the required guide-

lines, and always with the happy friendly faces 

that has become associated with the group. 

While it seems like yesterday, our group was 

formed 3 yrs ago (really!) with almost 5600 bags 

completed and put into the local community, 

an amazing contribution in the fight to eradi-

cate plastic bags, pat yourself on the back. The 

generosity and compassion of the group has 

not been limited to Boomerang Bags, the group 

continues to offer assistance, support and more 

importantly friendship to many. 

The group always welcomes new faces, while 

you don’t need any skills a sense of humour is 

mandatory, please forward this newsletter to 

anyone who maybe interested. We held our 

final sewing session for the year in November at 

the Callala Beach Hall and will restart again in 

February 2021. 

Many thanks must go to Fiona Schreurs from 

the Shoalhaven City Council for her encourage-

ment and support.

And a big thank you to all the ladies who help 

make our group what it is and everyone who 

contributes to our boomerang bag movement. 

Wishing you all a wonderful Christmas and a 

Happy New Year.

CBnewsCCCCCB

The Callala Bay News Publication 
is proudly funded by the Callala Bay 

Community Association with the help of 
our local business sponsors
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Anglican Churches
of Culburra Beach | Callala | Currarong

Callala - Church Service - 5pm Sunday
All Welcome | Kids Church

St Marks, 2 Hunter Street, CALLALA BAY
Caterpillar’s Play Group - 9:30am Friday @ Culburra Beach Anglican

Kids Club - 3-4:30pm Friday @ Callala Anglican
289 (Youth) - 5-7pm Friday @ Callala Anglican

For more information: Rev. Paul McPhail
m. 0414 616 860 e. culburra.anglican@gmail.com

www.culburraanglican.org.au

CALLALA COMMUNITY CENTRE
Emmett St Callala Bay. A fully equipped kitchen, An elevated stage and sound system, Off 

street parking

Catering and seating for 120 people, Flexible hire times and reasonable rates

What’s On Regularly at the Centre:
Monday - Friday (school times)  0419 917 793          
Monday         12-2.30pm

Tuesday 0434 419 694                                                                6:00pm

Second Wedneday of the month:                        7:00 pm

First Saturday of each month: 9.30am-12pm

Second Saturday of each month:             8am-1pm 
                                            For all  call Jane: 0408 521 520 

 
WHAT'S ON @ THE PROGRESS HALL
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Friday 4th, 11th, & 18th 

XMAS HAM RAFFLES – 30 HALF HAMS & 20 MEAT TRAYS UP FOR GRABS! 

Tickets on sale from 6pm - Drawn 7pm. 

Saturday 5th 

LINDSAY KERLIN – from 7pm. 

Sunday 6th, 13th & 20th 

XMAS HAM RAFFLES – 20 HALF HAMS, 6 PRAWN TRAYS & 9 MEAT TRAYS! 

Tickets on sale from 4pm – Drawn 5pm. 

Saturday 12th 

JACII LEIGH – from 7pm. 

Saturday 19th 

LEAH HAAK – from 7pm. 

Sunday 20th 

CHRISTMAS HAMPER DRAW – Drawn 4pm (before Ham raffle). 

Saturday 26th 

SHARON GADD – from 6pm 

MAJOR PRIZE – MEGA MEAT RAFFLE – Tickets on sale 6:30pm to 7pm. 

2ND CHANCE DRAW – 5 x 10,000 points to be Won! (Worth $100 each). 

BONUS BADGE DRAW – 1 Number – 1 Chance to Win! – Drawn 7:20pm. 

 

 

LUNCH – 12 noon to 2:30pm 

DINNER – from 5pm 

Bookings on 4446 5313 Option 4 

                                                                 (Closed Mondays except during School Holidays) 

Courtesy Bus available 7 Days. Call 4446 5313 option 1 for bookings. 

Monday to Saturday from 4pm & Sundays from 3:30pm. 
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CULBURRA & DISTRICT

COMMUNITY HEALTH SERVICE

4447 2382 for 

(travel is by donation)

0429 092 347

4447 4713

Jeanette 4447 5075

Onsite IT & computer support for business and home 
users.
Experienced technicians, same day service, No call out 
charge for the local area* & competitive rates.
Laptop repairs/servicing also undertaken.

Today(02) 4423 3857

Y O U R  A D  H E R E
Advertise Your Business With 

The CBnews Today!

Contact the Editor for more info

editor@callalabaycommunityassociation.com

CBnewsCCCCCCCCCCBBnewss
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Landcare
"Environment wins from Fulton Hogan & 

Landcare collaboration.

Anyone who has driven through Nowra in the 

past few months would have noticed the road 

widening work on the Princes Highway as part of 

the new Nowra Bridge project. This has resulted 

in the removal of a number of trees adjacent to 

the Shoalhaven City Council buildings, Harry 

Sawkins Park, and Illaroo Road. Many locals 

have been wondering what is happening with 

these trees.

Fulton Hogan, the contractor for the Nowra 

Bridge project, has collaborated with the 

Shoalhaven Landcare Association and Tapitallee 

Creek Landcare group to reuse the logs and 

rootballs in bank stabilisation work. They have 

delivered the timber to specific sites, ready for 

installation.

Tapitallee Creek Landcare Group has been 

actively working to stabilise and revegetate the 

creeks and wetlands in the Cambewarra area since 

1992. During this time, they have undertaken 

numerous projects involving bank stabilisation 

using rock and logs, construction of bed lowering 

structures such as weirs, re- established ephemeral 

wetlands throughout the floodplain and extensive 

revegetation of the riparian areas, planting over 

14,000 native trees. This project has become an 

example to other Landcare groups working on 

riparian land in the region.

The lower reaches of Tapitallee Creek experience 

huge flows after rain, which causes significant 

bank erosion. In 2018 the group sourced root 

balls and logs to stabilise a seriously eroded bank 

on the creek.

“With the help of Soil Conservation Service, we 

were able to stabilise the bank by pushing the 

trunk of the root balls into the bank and securing 

them with 6 metre long logs.” Said Peter Jirgens, 

President of the Landcare Group.

“The entire structure was secured with galvanised 

steel cable, making it permanent and robust to 

floods. These structures form excellent habitat for 

water species such as fish, eels, amphibians and 

other riparian species.” He added

“Last year, we worked with local volunteers and 

planted over 700 plants on the banks including 

River Oak trees, Red Cedars, Cabbage Tree 

Palms, Lomandras and native lilies which will 

help prevent riverbank erosion, improve water 

quality and provide habitat for native wildlife."" 

said landholder Sal Bruderlin

“The logs and root balls donated by Fulton 

Hogan will allow us to stabilise more

eroding sections of Tapitallee Creek on two 

properties, with assistance from Soil Conservation 

Service.” Said Mr Jirgens"

"ENDS"

"Further Information: Margie Jirgens 0400 460 

141"
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CALLALA BAY

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED

SHOP

YOUR TIME IS THE MOST VALUABLE  
GIFT YOU CAN GIVE. 

For details of how you can help,  
visit www.vinnies.org.au or pop into the shop  

for an application pack.

• High quality second-hand items

• Clothing, bric-a-brac, books, linen, 
beach towels, toys, games, DVDs, 

jewellery and much more!

Find us at: 59 Emmett St, Callala Bay
Opening hours: Monday to Friday – 8.30am to 4pm, 
Saturdays – 8.30am to 2pm (during summer/peak times only)

We welcome donations of non-bulky items during opening 
hours. For pickups, please call 4421 7244. 
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Callala Bowls Report
CALLALA BOWLS NEWS

 

The last 3 ends of the washed out final of the 

Minor Singles was played in fine weather on 

Wednesday, November 18.  Ray Hannett kept 

his lead to win the game. Congratulation to both 

players as the score did not reflect the quality of 

play.

 

The second semi final of the Mixed Pairs was played 

in warm conditions on Saturday, November 21 

between the Harbrows and the Fords.  Chris and 

Lesley started well against Petra and Pat, leading 

4 – 2 on the 4th end.  Petra and Pat upped the 

anti adding 12 shots over the next 7 ends.  They 

kept the pressure on winning the game 22 – 11.  

The final is set down for next week.

CBnewsCCCCCB

The Callala Bay News Publication 
is proudly funded by the Callala Bay 

Community Association with the help of 
our local business sponsors

 L to R     Chris and Lesley Harbrow with 
Petra and Pat Ford winners of the Mixed Pairs 

Semi Final

L to R     Ron Kirk runnerup with Ray 
Hannett winner of the Major Singles
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  Interior & Exterior Painting
  Friendly Local Service
  Excellent Rates
  Quality Assured

 M: 0422 560 696 H: 4446 5056

 Graham Worts

Dr John C Wright B.V.Sc.

CULBURRA VETERINARY CLINIC
7 Weston Street, Culburra Beach

9am-11am weekdays
4-6pm Mon, Tue, Thurs

4-5pm Wed, Fri
10am-12pm Sat

CALLALA VETERINARY Consulting Room
22 Emmett Street Callala Bay

1-3pm weekdays by appointment

Please phone: 4447 3851 for appointments, enquiries or after hour calls

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hours: Mon-Fri 9am-5.30pm; Sat 9am -12.30pm 

Diabetes Australia supplies   Baby weighing   Gift lines
 Blood pressure monitoring    Medication packing 
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Message from Shelley Hancock

Out and About Voucher Program

 

Member for South Coast Shelley Hancock has 

welcomed yesterday’s announcement NSW 

residents will be given $100 worth of digital 

vouchers that can be used at eateries and on arts 

and tourism attractions across NSW.

 

Mrs Hancock said the vouchers are part of a 

flagship $500 million program to help business, 

stimulate the State’s economy and support local 

jobs and will bring a much needed boost to local 

businesses affected by fires, drought and the 

pandemic.

 

“With residents across the South Coast enduring 

multiple natural disasters in the past 12 months 

preventing us from going out to dinner, visiting 

local attractions or taking our children or 

grandchildren to the cinema, these vouchers will 

help our local residents and businesses,” Mrs 

Hancock said.

 

Treasurer Dominic Perrottet said the $500 

million Out & About program is designed to 

boost businesses hit hard by the pandemic, by 

encouraging people to get out and enjoy the best 

of NSW.

 

“No industry has felt the economic impacts of 

COVID-19 more than the hospitality, arts and 

tourism industries,” Mr Perrottet said.

 

“NSW acted swiftly to save lives and stop the 

spread of COVID-19 and we want to help 

businesses by encouraging spending within local 

communities, especially within the hospitality, 

arts and tourism sectors.”

 

Every NSW resident aged 18 and over will be 

eligible for four $25 vouchers worth $100 in 

total - with the program designed to encourage 

people to spend multiple times to support their 

local businesses.

 

Two vouchers can be used for eating in at venues 

such as restaurants, cafes, clubs and other food 

service venues, and two vouchers can be used for 

entertainment and recreation, such as cultural 

institutions, performing arts, cinemas, and 

amusement parks.

 

Service NSW will operate a pilot of the scheme 

throughout December in the Sydney CBD before 

launching Out & About across NSW in the new 

year.

 

Vouchers will not be redeemable for tobacco, 

alcohol or gambling. For more information, visit 

www.nsw.gov.au.

 

To become a COVID Safe business, please 

register via www.nsw.gov.au.

 

For more information contact the Office of 

Shelley Hancock MP 4421 0222
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COMMUNITY CONTACTS

000

Nowra Police Local Area 

Command – 4421 9699

Crime Stoppers – 1800 333 000 

(anonymous reporting)

Police Assistance line – 131 444 
(non-emergencies)

132 500

4441 7752

4446 5350

Shoalhaven City Council

4429 3111

4421 

3100

Justices of the Peace

4446 6535

4446 6649

4446 4428

0406 815 449

4446 6281

0400 189 875

4446 5117

4446 6800

Culburra & District Garden Club

4446 5631

Culburra & Districts Community 

Health Service

bargain! Proceeds help maintain the 

Nowra for medical appointments from 

Pharmacy on 4447 2382 to arrange 
transport.

0429 092 

347

Shed

– 

0499 452095

responsibility or liability in any way whatsoever with regard to any of the paying advertisers contained 

DISCLAIMER
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Truck & Forklift 

Desire Bhugon
RMS Approved: LR, MR, HR, HC (Auto 
and Manual)
OLDER DRIVER ASSESSOR

Tel: 02 444 66861   Mobile: 0418 654 572   Email: desdschool@bigpond.com 
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